
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
97TH AIR MOBILITY WING (AETC) 

ALTUS AIR FORCE BASE OKLAHOMA 

11 January 2022 

MEMORANDUM FOR RECORD 

FROM: 97 FSS/CC 

SUBJECT:  Hangar 97 Dining Facility Closure Extension 

1. On 1 April 2021, the Altus AFB dining facility closed to undergo facility renovations and
improvements. This project was due to be complete 187 days from contractor start date.
However, the project completion date has extended and the facility is expected to reopen no
later than 30 April 2022. Airman residing in unaccompanied housing will be authorized to
receive BAS/BAS II during this closure period. All other personnel who are TDY to Altus
AFB during the closure will be entitled to full per diem in accordance with the JFTR.

2. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Nathan Covington, 97 FSS/FSV at 481-5815
or nathan.covington.1@us.af.mil.

ALEXANDER C. LEONG, Major, USAF 
Commander, 97th Force Support Squadron 

1 Attachment:
1. Temporary Approval for BAS II, 14 May 2021



OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY

Financing the Fight

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
WASHINGTON DC

                      14 May 2021

MEMORANDUM FOR DFAS-Indianapolis

FROM:  SAF/FM

SUBJECT:  Temporary Approval of Basic Allowance for Subsistence (BAS) II at Altus Air
                    Force Base, Oklahoma   

In accordance with the provisions of 37 USC § 402(d), the DoD Financial Management 
Regulation 7000.14-R, Volume 7A, Chapter 25, and DoD Directive 1418.05, Paragraph 4.3.7, the 
Air Force is authorized to implement payment of BAS II to members meeting specific eligibility 
criteria.  The Wing Commander at Altus Air Force Base, OK, has requested temporary approval to 
pay BAS II to enlisted members occupying unaccompanied government housing for the period of 1 
April 2021 to approximately 31 October 2021 while the dining facility is closed for renovation.

Effective 1 April 2021, I approve payment of BAS II to Air Force enlisted members 
occupying unaccompanied government housing at Altus Air Force Base until the dining facility 
projected reopening 1 November 2021.  I authorize a 90-day extension to 31 January 2022, if 
required due to delays.  Any delay over the 90 days will require the Wing Commander to resubmit a 
request with the new opening date and an explanation of the delay.  Food preparation and storage 
facilities were determined to be inadequate for extended use during the dining facility closure for 
renovation.  An estimated 270 enlisted members will receive BAS II for this period.  

My point of contact is Mr. Stephen Rhodes, SAF/FMFSI (AFAFO-F), 240-612-5583, DSN 
612-5583.

    

Stephen R. Herrera
Performing the Duties of the 
Assistant Secretary of the Air Force
(Financial Management and Comptroller)

cc:
AF/A4
AF/A1PA
AF/A1S
SAF/FMB
SAF/FMCE
SAF/FMFSI (AFAFO)
AFIMSC/RMF
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